
City of Phoenix 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

To: Mayor and City Council Date: June 13, 2025 

From: Joshua Bednare� 
Planning and Development Director 

Subject: ITEM 149 ON THE JUNE 18, 2025, FORMAL AGENDA- PUBLIC HEARING -
AMEND CITY CODE - ORDINANCE ADOPTION - ADOPTION OF THE 2024 
PHOENIX BUILDING CONSTRUCTION CODE WITH AMENDMENTS 
(ORDINANCE G-7397) 

The Phoenix Building Construction Code (Code) establishes minimum requirements to 
safeguard the public health, safety and general welfare through building standards for 
construction in Phoenix. The City Council last approved an update to the Code in 2018. 
Periodic reviews and adoptions of new construction codes ensure development standards 
reflect current trends, safety advances, materials and technologies. 

The Planning and Development Department (POD), in collaboration with the 
Development Advisory Board (DAB), initiated an update of the Code in the summer 
of 2024. The update included the formation of a DAB Building Code Subcommittee 
comprised of DAB members and industry representatives. The DAB Building Code 
Subcommittee and POD staff teams met for several months, and eight meetings 
reviewing the 15 codes and developed dozens of Phoenix specific amendments. The 
DAB Building Code Subcommittee recommended approval of the updated set of 
codes and amendments on March 27, 2025. The full DAB recommended approval of 
the subcommittee's recommendation on April 22, 2025. The Transportation, 
Infrastructure and Planning (TIP) Subcommittee approved adoption of the 2024 
Phoenix Building Construction Code with modifications to International Residential 
Code (IRC) Section R322 (Inclusive Home Design) at their meeting on May 21, 2025. 
The TIP Subcommittee also requested POD continue to work with the elevator 
industry on potential modifications to American Society of Mechanical Engineers 
(ASME) Code A17.1 Section 2.7.5.1. 

As a result of ongoing collaboration between Councilwoman Stark, the Mayor's 
Strategic Workgroup on Accessibility and the Homebuilders Association of Central 
Arizona, additional modifications to the IRC Section R322.1 (Inclusive Home Design) 
are proposed. The modifications include - the front entrance doors do not require 
maximum opening forces or closing speeds, ramps to the front entrance do not 
require side rails where they don't have drop offs on the sides, interior doorways and 
hallways do not require minimum widths other than to one restroom and one other 
space, door hardware is allowed to be higher where serving as a pool barrier, 
thermostat and other controls do not have a required height where they can be 
operated remotely (such as by a phone application}, and a restroom is not required 












